
 
 

Memorandum 
 

Date:  May 12, 2025 
 
To:  Board of Directors of the Pendleton School District 16R   
 
From:  Michelle Jones, Director of Business Services  
 
Subject: Healthy and Safe Schools Annual Statement 
 
Proposal:   In 2017, the legislature passed SB 1062, which required that every school district, ESD, and public 
charter school develop a Healthy and Safe Schools Plan (HASS Plan).  The original plans were drafted and 
approved by ODE in September of 2017.  Due to additional requirements since the passage of SB 1062, each 
district was required to update its plan (PSD Board approved on May 13, 2019) and obtain board approval 
prior to July 1, 2019.   Beginning SY 2019-20, each district is required to provide an annual statement to the 
governing body and parents/students certifying that the district plan is current and that we are in compliance 
with all plan requirements. 
  
Recommendation:  Michelle Jones, Director of Business Services, recommends the approval of the Healthy 
and Safe School Annual Statement. 
 
Motion:  I move to approve the Healthy and Safe Schools Annual Statement as presented. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion for Approval: 

Made by _____________________________ Seconded by _____________________________ 
 
Motion for Rejection: 

Made by _____________________________ Seconded by _____________________________ 
 
Motion for Further Consideration: 

Made by _____________________________ Seconded by _____________________________ 


